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Armenian Apostolic Church
6700 W. Diversey Ave.
Chicago, IL
Parish Council Annual Report -
Year Ending February 1995

Being officially elected as Chairlady in February 1994, our
meetings were :

held every last Tuesday of each month with an additional few
special meetings.

First, | am very happy to share with you that this past year, we
have added

to our membership nineteen (19) new members!

Secondly, Items we have purchased during the year:

1) Computer

2) Extra 2 1/2 ton air-conditioning unit was installed
for cooling
areas of the vestibule, Hyr Soorps’ office and part of.

the Church.
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The Parish Council has presented varied activities which were

enthusiastically attended and financially profitable.

Jan.

Apr.

Jul.

Aug.

Aug.
'Oct.
Oct.
Nov.

Dec.

30th

24th

31st

7th

13th & 14th

1st

16th

5th & 6th

4th

‘Super Bowl Party

Martyr’s Day Observance
Farewell Luncheon given for
Fr. Haik Donikian

Welcoming Luncheon for

Fr. Paren Avedikian

Annual Armenian Festival
30th Anniversary Dinner/Dance
Movie “Calendar” |
Art Exhibit by Anatoli Avetian

Annual Christmas Party
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A thank you to the Ladies’ Auxiliary, Women’s Guild and Choir
for always being there whenever needed, and to our ushers,
nominating committee, auditing committee and Diocesan

delegates too.

We extend a special thank you to the Loosavorich staff for an
excellent and well Informative Bulletin. And a special, special,

thank you to our Secretary, Violet who is our left & right arm.

As Chairlady, it has been a productive year carried on with deep
appreciation of your confidence and onalty.

I remain.

Respectfully submitted,

Agnes Pedian,
(Mrs. Haig Pedian, Chairlady)
St. Gregory The Illuminator Armenian Church
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